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Dear Resident/business 
 
Jockey Lane - Carriageway Reconstruction Works  
 
Work to repair and resurface Jockey Lane between its junctions with New Lane and Kathryn 
Avenue will start on Sunday 15th November 2015.  The area affected is shown on the plan on the 
reverse of this letter. In order to carry out this part of the work safely, a road closure will be 
necessary.  
 
The closure on Jockey Lane will be split into two sections: 
 

 from the New Lane mini roundabout to the East side of ‘The Range’ exit.  This will be 
closed between 7 pm and 11 pm 

 from the East side of ‘The Range’ exit to the West side of Kathryn Avenue.  This will be 
closed between 7 pm and 6 am 

 
It is expected that the night time road closure will be needed for approximately 7 nights.  
Note this is weather dependant and it may be necessary for the number of night closures to be 
extended.   
 
A signed diversion route will operate for local and through traffic via New Lane and Malton Road. 
Bus services will be diverted for the duration of the closure and the temporary bus stops will be in 
use. Pedestrian access will be available at all times. Cyclists may have to dismount and use the 
footways when travelling through the affected areas.  
 
Due to the nature of the works and the deep excavations taking place, it will not always be possible 
for residents/businesses to gain vehicular access to their properties from Jockey Lane, however 
pedestrian access will be maintained at all times.  In these circumstances residents/businesses 
should be prepared to make alternative arrangements outside of the closure times shown below.  
 
Some minor preparation works will be carried out during the day which will require traffic 
management, such as temporary traffic signals, this may result in some traffic disruption.  
 
As with any construction work, there is likely to be a certain amount of disruption and 
inconvenience. I would like to assure you that everything reasonably possible will be done to keep 
this to a minimum, however, motorists should expect some delays and plan their journey 
accordingly. The Contractor carrying out the resurfacing work will be Tarmac Ltd who will be 
responsible for your safety and providing pedestrian access at all times.   
 
I will be monitoring the works on site, but if you wish to discuss this work further please do not 
hesitate to contact me on York 551066 and I will be pleased to help. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
John Nichol 
Highways Engineer 
Highway Maintenance Services

John Nichol Phone 01904 551066 
5th November 2015 
 
 



 

 

 

 
 

 


